
PRESIDENT’S LETTER  

Hello Fellow Quilters, 

      First, I want to say thank you to everyone who came out for 
our March meeting.  I know that everyone enjoyed seeing friends 
they have not seen in several months.  We are planning to move 
forward with our meetings and possibly classes.  Please watch the 
newsletter for the announcements.  
     I am sure everyone enjoyed the St. Patrick’s Day theme of our 
cookies and cupcakes.  Thanks to Alana for all the hard work she 
does.   
       Loretta is taking our library to the internet and looks great. 
Thank you for all the hard work our Librarian is doing.  I am 
looking forward to April and our annual meeting in May. 
      I have been busy training a new puppy.  Bear is now 3 months 
old and quite a joy.   
Until the next meeting please stay safe and get your shots. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Karen Radcliff 
SABQG President 

April Meeting Reminders 
-Sit n Stitch returns
Wednesday April 7th 
- Annual/Joint Meeting/
Luncheon, May 15th, 
RSVP Betty Marler 

(deadline is April 21st)


April Calendar


April 7th

Sit n Stitch


10am 

Betty Marler’s


114 Margaret Ct.

Lynn Haven


April 14th

Board Meeting


9:30 am 


April 21st

9 am Social


9:30am Program 
“1’s 2’s 3’s”


Barbara Tillman

Bell Hall 


April 15th
6:30pm Social

7pm Program 

Bell Hall


April 28th

Workday Wednesday


9am

TBD

  Patchwords   
April 2021

March Attendance  

 March 17th 
   41 members 

1 guest 
2 new members 

March  18th 
17 members 

3 guests 

http://www.apple.com
http://www.apple.com


☀ SUNSHINE!

         Linda Tew is the new Sunshine 
person. If anyone in the Guild is aware 
of any member that has an important 
event such as illness, death in the 
family, moving, etc., please let Linda 
know via TEXT. (No emails please).  
          
        She will mail a card at that time! 
Also, upon texting a message, please be 
sure to leave your name so she may 
contact you, IF needed.  
       Nadine has done a great job in the 
past as our Sunshine person, and we 
will miss her (moving to NC) 

Linda Tew

       HOSPITALITY: 

 Looking so 
forward to starting 

Spring off by 
getting back 

together at our 
SABQG meetings. 
We will celebrate 

by looking forward 
to more beautiful weather, 
safer times  and  Easter, I 

made this bunny for my grand 
daughters bedroom! 

Easter is a time of new 
beginnings, new outlooks,  and 
change.....we are a-changing for 
the better!  Grateful 

Alana Yuratich

Annual General Meeting  
Saturday May 15th 
at  10:00AM    

Grace Presbyterian Church     
Lunch provided (Chicken salad plate w/
trimmings).  

     Sign up sheets for this event will be 
provided at the April 21st general meeting or 
you may text Betty to reserve your 
lunch   Hope to see all of you there. We will be 
welcoming some new officers and welcoming 
back some second term officers. Keep looking 
forward to new adventures!!  

   The trails you ride are not important it's how 
you ride them that counts !  

See you soon !  
Betty   

           Sit n Stitch is  Back 

 We will be holding the first Sit n Stitch of 
2021 

on  the first Wednesday 
 April 7th 

10 am  
 at the home of Betty Marler 

Hope to see you! 



SABQG General Meeting, 03 – 17 - 2021The meeting was called to 
order by President Karen Radcliff as she led the membership in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.Hospitality – Alana Yuratich said that the 
cupcakes, juice, and coffee were provided.  The Sit and Stitch will be 
held on April 10th at 10:00 at Betty Marler’s house.Membership- 
There were 37 members present, 1 guest, and 2 new members 
Sunshine- Nadine Vining presented cupcakes for people who had birthdays January, 
February, and March. Librarian – Loretta reported that the library catalog will be 
online by April. Community Service – Nadine Vining said that Workday Wednesday 
will be next week, March 24th at 9AM at the church.  We will be working on kits. 
Ewords- No Report. Historian – No Report Program – Barbara Tillman said the 
program will be a show and tell of what members have made during the shutdown. 
Education- Saran Hutton was asking for ideas for educational programs.  Quilting 101 
will be scheduled if enough people want it. Newsletter – Carolyn Pic reported the 

deadline for the April newsletter is March 
23rd. Events – Betty Marler announced 
that the Annual Meeting will be on May 
15th at 10:00, at the church.  It will be 
catered.  It will be a Chicken salad plate.  It 
will be provided by the guild. Publicity – 
Meeting announcements have been put in 
the paper. Quilt Show – JoEllen Rogers 
said that next year’s quilt show will be 
February 11th and 12th at the college. 
New Business- Nadine Vining was the 
Nominating Chair and the committee 
members were Loretta Akerlind, Carolyn 
Finlayson, Carolyn Pic,  and Alana 
Yuratich.  The slate of officers for next 
year are as follows: 
President – Karen Radcliff 
1st Vice President – Barbara Tillman 
2nd Vice President – Carolyn Finlayson 
Secretary – Debbie Hagen 
Treasurer – Joann Dunn meeting at 10:15. 
Respectfully submitted, Kathy Krausnick 
Secretary        

New Member 
Cher Adams 

Programs

 I enjoyed attending our guild meeting 
in March. So good to 
see everyone again, 
visiting with friends 
and new members. One 

event that we all enjoyed together was 
the sharing of projects our members 
finished during the time we were apart. It 
was amazing to see such beautiful quilts, 
embroidery, and home decor our members 
completed. 

    Thanks to all of those who participated 
in this program. 

    April’s program will be, 1’s, 2’s, or 3’s, 
Dividing Quilt Top Pieces Into Manageable 
Sections To Sew. 

    We will have a handout and an activity 
to work on together for this program. 
Hoping you enjoy it. See you all the on 
April 21st. 


 Barbara Tillman 1st Vice President



March 18 – Night meeting St. Andrew Bay Quilters Guild 
The meeting was called to order at 7pm by 2nd Vice President, Carolyn Finlayson 
There were 17 members present with 3 guests. Nadine Vining recognized the members 
who had birthdays. And informed the members that she will be moving. Linda Tew will 
be the new chairman. The best way to contact her is by text. She also gave a report 
from the nominating committee and stated new officers will be installed at the April 
Meeting.Loretta informed the members that the books are all on line and asked 
members to check to see if they any books, as some are missing. 
The monthly charity blocks will start again, make 2 – one for charity and one for a 
drawing. 
Sign up sheets were passed around for the Quilt 101 class and the Annal luncheon to be 
held on May 15. 12 members signed up for the Annual Meeting. 
Members were informed that the quilt show is scheduled for Feb. 11 & 12 and that 
there would be no opening reception. This decision will help cut expenses. 

Workday Wednesday will be March 24, 
daytime sit and stitch April 7  at Betty  
Marler’s home. 
The notion of the month was shared with 
the members, followed with Show and Tell. 
Members were asked to share not only 
their projects but also how they got into 
quilting, etc. 
The meeting was adjourned 

 2020-21 Board Members 

President-Karen Radcliff 
1st V.P. - Barbara Tillman 
2nd V.P.- Carolyn Finlayson 
Secretary-Kathy Krausnick 
Night Secretary-  
Treasurer-JoAnn Dunn 

  Standing Committees   
Beekeeper  Edyth Brown 
Community        Janet Bell 
Education.        Sarah Hutton 
Events Betty Marler 
Ewords        Kathye DeLuca 
Historian        Kathye Deluca 
Hospitality        Alana Yuratich 
Library        Loretta Akerlind 
Membership Linda Kelley 
Newsletter Carolyn Pic 
Parliamentarian             Carol Penrod 
Publicity           Marsha Michel 
Quilt Show        Beverly Pierzchala 

 Jo-Ellen Rogers 
Sunshine  Linda Tew 
Website Tracy Bell 

  Special Committees 
Telephone tree      
 Fall retreat        Barbara Tillman

             Wanted: 
     Do you have a fun story of a trying 
quilt, or say, maybe about the recent 
mailings of a fabric block chain letter, 
or anything you would  enjoy sharing . 
    I would love to hear share your 
story. 
 Thanks,  
Carolyn Pic- Newsletter  



A  Quilter’s Journey 
         The continued saga of the Bargello quilt. 

I know you’re on pins and needles( sorry for the pun) 
 Will our questions be answered? 

-Will Sarah find the lost strips?
-Will Sarah finish section B?
-Will Sarah still be stressed ?

 The saga continues where she left off: 
       I needed one more strip of two different fabrics.  I 

took the scraps I had left and sewed then together .This 
made a strip, one half the width of fabric but wide enough. 
       Now, how to figure where to sew these into the strip. 
After looking at where they were in the “strip set” colored 
diagram, I just guessed. I started cutting my strips and found my way out.(Voila) I had 
a few pieces which I had discarded in making the wave. (Ta-da) 
     After using them I still needed more (sigh). I only needed to cut a few more strips. 
It looked like I was going to have about 18 inches left of the strip set. So I  started at 
the bottom and un-sewed enough to finish.(Sigh again)  I just had the two borders left 
to sew on and I was finished with the top. 

 STRESS GONE NOW HAPPY FACE.  😊  
Now how to quilt it !!!!!!! 
Needless to say this is the ONLY bargello for me. 

 Sarah Hutton 

   Long Arm Quilting 

     Karen Radcliff would like to 
announce that she is now doing 
long arm quilting.  Contact her 
for more information at 

For Sale


Brother Dream 
Machine 2 with only 
32 hours on it.

Call Karen 
for price.  Need to 
sell!



Library Corner 

Hello, members. 
 I have just completed a physical inventory of our SABQG 

Library, and I need help finding and returning these missing books. 
There seem to be many, many books checked out, so it seems that our 

library is a valuable guild resource. 
 Please take a few minutes to read over the list and look around to 

see if you might have forgotten you checked one out before this long break 
from guild activity. If you still need the book, please see me to re-borrow the book at 
the next meeting.  
 Thank you.   - Loretta 

“501 Rotary Quilt Blocks” by Judy Hopkins
“Learning to Quilt” by Lori Smith 
“Amish Crib Quilts” by Nancy Zieman 
“Fantasies and Flowers” by Kumiko Sudo 
“Quilted Clothing” by Jean Ray Laury 
“Small Quilts and Such” by Martha Pullen 
“Log Cabin Quilts” by Sharon V. Roty 
“Color Magic for Quilts” by Seely & Stewart 
“Sky Dyes” by Mickey Lawlers 
“Florida Quilts” by Charlotte Willia,s 
“Handbags and Totes” by Kniht Choly 
“Sensational Sets and Borders” by Sally Schneider 
“Seminole Patchwork” by Margaret Brandehourg 
“Perfect Piecing” by Karen Costello Soltys 
“Patchwork and Quilt” by Katherine Guerrier 
“Quilts Galore” by McClum & Nownes 
“Red and Green” by Jenna Kimbel 
“Small Talk” by Donna Lynn Thomas 
“Quilting with Carol Armstrong” the by Carol Armstrong 
“Quilting with Fons and Porter” by Fons and Porter 
“Quilt Lover’s Gifts” by Fons and Porter 
“21 Terrific Patchwork Bags” by Susan Briscoe 
“Paper Piecing the Season” by Schwartz & Seifert 
“Endless Stars” by Jean M. Potety 
“Scrap Quilt Sensations” by Katharine Guerrier 



“Fiesta” by Linda Milligan 
“Country Bunnies Quilt” by Jean Wells 
“Celtic Pieced Illusions” by Karen Combs 
“All Things Noah” by Debbie Mumm 
“Fast Patch Kids’ Quilts” by Anita Hallock 
“10 Minute Quilt Blocks”  

“Happy Ending” by Mimi Dietrich 
“In the Studio” by Judy Murrah 
“Stained Glass Quilts Made Easy” by Helmkamp 
“Great Expectations” by Karey Bresenham 

“Square Dance” by Martha Thompson 
“Water Color Impressions” by Pat Maixner 
“Celebrate With Little Quilts” by Alice Berg 
“The Quilt Digest” by Kumiko Sudo 
“Country Quilts In a Day” by Fran Roen 
“The Second Quilters Handbook” by Michael James 
“Favorite Quilts” by Judy Florence 
“Go Wild With Quilts” by Margarete Rolfe 
“Color For Quilters” by Susan Markelvey 
“Quilt wear” by Cathy John 
“Loose Threads” by Helen Kelley 
“The Quilter’s Book of Design” by Ann Johnson 
“Homestyle Quilts” by Diehl & Baker 
“Friendship Strips and Scraps” by Edyta Sitar 
“New York Beauty Simplified” by Lynda Hayne 
“Murder at the Quilt Show” by Aliske Webb 
“Watercolor Magic” by Deanna Springola 
“Celebrating the Quilt” by Sally Schneider 
“Hand Dyed Fabric” by Adrienne Buffington 
“Quilts are Forever” by Kathy Lamancusa 
“Start With Squares” by Martha Thompson 

“Magic Base Blocks” by Patty Barney 
“Making Vintage Bags” by Emma Bunnan 

“Appliqué Designs” by Faye Anderson 
“The Scrapbook” by Jenny Beyer 
“Honoring the Seasons” by Takako Onoyama 
“From a Quilter’s Garden” by Gabriella Swain 

“Kids Can Quilt” by Barbara Eikmeier 
“Mini Baltimore Album” by Jenifer Buechel 
“Quilts Say It Best” by Eileen Westfall 



“Above and Beyond Basics” by Karen Buckley 
“Celtic Designs” by Eva Wilson 
“Scrap Basket Sensations” by Kim Brackett 
“Dazzling Stars” by Carleen Pareate 
“Singer Quilt By Machine” 
“Crazy But Piece able” by Hollie Milne 

“Paint a Quilt” by Marie Sturmer 
“Dressed By the Best” by Kerry Smith 
“Country Quilts In a Day” by Fran Roen 

“Quilts for Fabric Lovers” by Alex Anderson 
“Quilt In a Day Log Cabin Pattern” by Eleanor Burns 
“The Quilt Story” by Johnstone & DePaola 
“The Keeping Quilt” by Patricia Polacco 
“Jelly Roll” by Kimberly Einmo 
“Celtic Quilts” by Beth Ann Williams 
“Stained Glass Quilts” by Liz Scwartz 
“Dove In the Window” by Earlene Fowler 
“The Applique Book” by Rose Verney 
“Noodle Soup” by Debbie Caffrey 
“Crazy Quilting With Attitude” by Barbara Randle 
“Round Robin” by Jennifer Chiaverini 
“Dear Jane” by Brenda Manges Papadakes 
“The Love of Appliqué” by Dianne Johnston 
“The Quilt Story” by Tony Johnston 
“Kansas Troubles” by Earlene Fowler 
“Mystery Quilts” the by Rita Fihel 
“Color For the Terrified Quilter” by McCauley & Pederson 
“The Quiltmaker’s Gift” by Jeff Brumbeau 
“101 Full Sized Quilt Blocks” by Better Homes & Gardens 
“Nickel Quilts” by Pat Speth




